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We are grateful to you Sister Hélène LeMay 

 

OTTAWA, Canada - In the afternoon of the 2nd of March 2023, there was a gathering of 

the Montfort Missionaries residing at the presbytery of the parish of Notre Dame de 

Lourdes in Vanier, Ottawa, with sister Hélène LeMay, Daughter of Wisdom.  

Sister Hélène shared with the Montfort Missionaries her tremendous efforts of research and 

study of the Cahier de Notes (Book of Notes) of Father de Montfort. We noticed that Sister 

Hélène has a great capacity for research and a great love of Saint Louis-Marie de Montfort 

and his writings. Her integral reproduction of the Cahier de Notes is a source of rich 

information that will assist many in knowing better Father de Montfort. We are grateful to 

you sister Hélène for sharing your passion to make Montfort better known. 
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